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National Twelve-Bell Striking Contest
PRE-CONTEST PRACTICES

(Updated 16.01.18)
Some teams will be travelling a long way so like to book super-cheap rail fares.  That means trying to get the dates/times of their practice slots sorted out as early as possible.
Eliminators
For eliminators it would be really helpful if you could consult your church diary asap and let the contest secretary know what dates/times are possible by the 4th Friday in October the year before the Contest at the latest.
We like to offer 90 minute practice slots and would ideally have approx. 12 to choose from to provide some flexibility.  (You’ll only have 6-8 teams though so not all those slots will be used.)  By far and away the most popular slots are on Sunday afternoons as close to the contest as possible -  teams kill to get their hands on those! – followed by Saturday afternoons.  (Saturdays are often difficult because so many people ring peals then.)  Having two consecutive slots on the same afternoon will also reduce the number of times that you have to meet teams with keys.  You can also time the slots so that teams ring for evensong if that helps.  The contest secretary will then allocate specific teams to slots and let you know who is coming when before Christmas.
There are a few other things you need to know:

-
We don’t allow practices closer than the Sunday 13 days before the contest (though it can be on that Sunday); 

-
The committee will make sure the necessary microphone/cable is installed before the first pre-contest practice takes place as most teams will want to record their practice;
-
We ask that, during the period from the draw to the contest, non-host teams and individual team members limit the amount of additional ringing they do at any contest venue over and above their usual contribution to the above 90-minute practice.  If you’re in any doubt about this, please do discuss this with the contest secretary;
-
It would help if each team could have roughly the same conditions to practise in, e.g. the sound control, doors, windows etc set in the best possible position to get the best sound in the ringing room – within reason!
-
Teams are happy to leave a donation.  £2 per head seems to be appropriate.

-
In 2019 therefore, the ideal schedule might look like this:
Sun 10 Feb
1400-1530 & 1530-1700

Sat 16 Feb
1400-1530

Sun 17 Feb
1400-1530 & 1530-1700

Sat 23 Feb
1400-1530

Sun 24 Feb
1400-1530 & 1530-1700

Sat 2 Mar
1400-1530

Sun 3 Mar
1400-1530 & 1530-1700

Sat 9 Mar
1400-1530

Sun 10 Mar
1400-1530 & 1530-1700

Finals

All the above applies, except that you’ll have 9 teams to accommodate for practices so ideally we’d love to have 15 slots to choose from on the same sort of pattern as described above.  Bank holiday weekends are not generally popular, though they’re hard to avoid.  If there’s any chance of getting details of the dates/times in time for the draw at the beginning of December, that would be great.

Finally – please don’t worry if you can’t provide the ‘ideal’ schedule.  Most towers can’t!
